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Excellency, 

I have the honour to inform you that the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) will hold the 
Second Scientific Programme Committee Meeting on the International Conference on Resilience 
of Nuclear Installations against External Events from a Safety Perspective (hereinafter referred to 
as "event") virtually via Cisco WebEx from 17 to 18 June 2025. 

The purpose of the event is to discuss the acceptance of submitted synopses and to start developing the 
international conference programme.  

The event will be held in English. 

The Secretariat understands that Ms Rong Pan (Nuclear & Radiation Centre, P.O. Box 8088, No. 54 
Honglian Nancun, Beijing, China; Email: panrong@chinansc.cn) could make a valuable contribution 
to the event as an expert and would thus appreciate your Government’s consideration to accept her 
designation by the IAEA. 

The IAEA takes no responsibility for, and the provider of the virtual meeting services has represented 
and warranted that the Services shall not contain, and that no end user shall receive from the software 
used to hold the virtual meeting, any virus, worm, trap door, back door, timer, clock, counter or other 
limiting routine, instruction or design, or other malicious, illicit or similar unrequested code, including 
surveillance software or routines which may, or is designed to, permit access by any person, or on its 
own, to erase, or otherwise harm or modify any data or any system, server, facility or other infrastructure 
of any end user (collectively, a “Disabling Code”). 

I would appreciate receiving your Government’s response not later than 11 April 2025. 

Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

   Anna Hajduk Bradford 
   Director 
   Division of Nuclear Installation Safety 
   Department of Nuclear Safety and Security 
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